
 

 

 
Message from the Principal 

Friday 9th May 2025 

 

There’s a real buzz around school at the moment. Year 11 are fully engaged in 
their exams and approaching them with great focus and determination—it’s 
inspiring to see how hard they’re working. Year 13 start their exams next week, 
and we know they’re ready to give it their all. A huge well done to all our 
students in exam mode—you’re showing such ambition and grit. Keep going—
your effort and resilience are really shining through.  

 

For Years 7, 8, 9, 10, and 12, summer assessments are in three weeks. Our 
revision launch starts next week, so look out for support materials and study tips. 
Remember, mock exams help build confidence and good exam habits. 
Attendance is crucial—every day and lesson counts. We really appreciate families 
working with us to keep attendance strong across all year groups. 

 

This week, we also had the pleasure of welcoming Ofsted to The Elms. It was such a joy to showcase our wonderful staff, 
fantastic students, and the truly special community we’re all part of. There was a real sense of pride in every corridor and 
classroom. Thank you so much for your messages of support and for completing the parent survey. Our close relationship 
with families is one of the main reasons for the school’s success, and we're so grateful for it. 

 

Lastly, our Friends of The Elms Academy PSA group is collecting good-quality second-hand uniforms. If you have spare 
items, please drop them off at reception. Thank you to Year 10 parents for your donations at parents' evening. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Whole School Assembly 
During our Whole School Assembly this week we focused on the importance of healthy eating and a balanced diet.  We 
looked at foods which promote positive cognitive function and memory as well as brain development.  Food can also 
influence moods, so avoidance of sugary snacks and fast food is important.  The benefits of eating foods such as leafy 
greens, fruit, fish and yogurt were also looked at. 
 
Here are some tips on maintaining a healthy, balanced diet. 
 

       
 

     
 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Year 11 and 13 Exams 
Students have made a very positive start to their exams demonstrating how hard they have been working on their revision 
and in lessons.  We continue to wish them well as they complete their exams over the next few weeks.  Good luck to you 
all. 
 
 

  



 

 

Charities Week 
Thank you to everyone who participated in our Charities week.  It was a huge success with lots of fun activities for staff 
and students to take part in.   
 
We are delighted to be able to share with you the total each house raised for their chosen charity. 

 

              
 

           
 

 

        
 

Key Dates for Your Diary 
 

Event  Date  Time  
Half Term Monday 26th May – Friday 30th May All Week 

 

Summer Showcase 
 

Tuesday 1st July 2025 5.00pm – 7.00pm 

Last day of term Friday 18th July 2025 
 

 

 
 


